Letter to Clerics On the
Anniversary of the Afghan War

Dear (Pastor, Rev. Father, Rabbi)

We are at your place of worship, today, October 7, 2021, not
to demean you or your house of worship. We are here 1in
remembrance of the 20th anniversary of the start of the war on
Afghanistan. The war on Afghanistan expanded to Iraq and made
the date 10/7 of far greater horror than 9/11.

In the past twenty years, approximately a million people have
died in the Middle East in wars generated by the United States
starting on 10/7. Additionally, 9 million people have become
refugees in Iraq alone, with countless houses, apartment
buildings, and businesses devastated. The crime of 9/11 with
3,000 dead and two skyscrapers destroyed pales in comparison.

Those of us here today represent various peace and justice
groups and respectfully request your vocal objection to more
war-making and fear-producing. The near silence of religious
denominations at the start of 10/7 and the 20-year war that
followed is, to us, shocking. Praying for the troops was a
mantra of all religious groups and music to the ears of the
Pentagon and its war contractors. It enables the war-makers to
do their business blessed by the moral arbiters of America-
religious communities.

We ask you, we implore you, to vocally object to existing
plans for more drone warfare. We urge you to call for an end
of the Over the Horizon drone attack plan of our United States
government. We ask as well that you speak out in opposition to
the political, military, and corporate fear-making depicting
China as our new enemy—a fear that is already generating great
financial benefit to the Pentagon war contractors.

Signed
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ENDORSERS OF OCT. 7 DAY OF ATONEMENT STATEMENT
Baltimore Phil Berrigan Chapter, Veterans For Peace
Ellen Barfield, Baltimore, MD

Mickie Lynn, member of Women Against War, Delmar, NY
The Drone Death Walk, Philadelphia, PA

Marie Dennis, Co-President (2007-2019) Pax Christi
International

Marge Van Cleef, Philadelphia, PA

Pax Christi, Greenburg, PA

Kathy Kelly, To End All Wars

Des Moines Catholic Worker

Des Moines Chapter, Veterans For Peace
Ann Tiffany, Upstate Drone Action (NY)
Ed Kinane, Upstate Drone Action (NY)
Upstate Drone Action (NY)

Father Tim Taugher, Binghamton, NY

John Heagle, Chair, Gospel Nonviolent Working Group, AUSCP
(Association of United States Catholic Priests

Stephen V. Kobasa, for Reclaiming the Prophetic Voice, New
Haven, CT

BanKillerDrones.org
Nick Mottern — Co-coordinator BanKillerDrones.org

Peace Network of Western New York



Vicki Ross, Peace Network of Western New York

Johnny Zokovitch, Executive Director — Pax Christi USA
Interfaith Peace Network

NYC War Resisters League

Paki Weiland, CODEPINK

Brian Terrell, Catholic Worker, Maloy, Iowa

Fr. Bernard Survil, Priest of the Diocese of Greenburg, PA
Peace and Justice Works, Portland, OR

New York City Catholic Worker Community

Broome County, NY Peace Action

Broome County, NY Chapter 90, Veterans for Peace

Dorothy Day Catholic Worker, Washington, DC



